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NEWS - Bob Stone 

You will notice that the layout of the newsletter is somewhat different from the past. That is because 

Susian Lambert has retired from her voluntary position as typist and organizer. When Susian was at the 

Business Centre, she took over the arrangement of the newsletter as a "labour of love", and was 

instrumental in its development, from a two-sided version, to a multi-page black and white letter. Then, 

when the Business Centre closed, she continued to volunteer her time, and the newsletter progressed to 

its present colour format. Each year, Susian said that that would be her final year, but each late summer, 

she would relent and help us out once more. Unfortunately for us, she meant it this time. We owe Susian 

a large thank you and words of appreciation for all she has contributed to 

the trails and the newsletters. 

 

Anne and Jessie completed their usual thorough job last spring in bringing 

the trails back to life, despite lots of wind and ice activity over the winter, 

and a very rainy spring. We are indeed fortunate to have such dedicated 

trailblazers. We also have added a number of new trails adopters, which 

has helped us keep the trails in quite good condition during the summer. 

Their work is greatly appreciated. 

 

A new experience for our group this year was to conduct one of the 

Museum evening sessions, which are held Tuesday and Thursday evenings. 

The meeting room was packed, with standing room only, and lots of 

interest shown by those attending. You will read more about this further on 

in the newsletter. 

 

The Friends of Grand Manan Trails is supported financially in a number of ways: the sale of the trails 

booklets, from which we make a profit of $2 per book, the sale of pins, the fundraising dinner which 

Laura Buckley holds at Whale Cove Inn, of which the entire proceeds come back to our group, and 

donations by people such as yourselves. Our major expenses are the spring maintenance of the trails 

(about 120 hours of work), the production of the trails booklet, and this newsletter. We receive no 

http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#update
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#whypin
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#whypin
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#cautionary
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#WCtoEelbrook
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#Yellow
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#birdcount
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#zeolites
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#zeolites
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.html#meeting
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.html#swallowtail
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.html#swallowtail
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#adoptors
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#donors
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#contact
http://www.grandmanannb.com/trails09.htm#pin


Grand Manan Trails.  Annual Newsletter #17. November 2009 

 

2 

 

funding from any government source at any level, so are dependent on the sources mentioned. We 

greatly appreciate the donations we receive, and you can be sure that they all go to good use. 

 

We hope to see you next summer on the trails. 

 

WHY YOU SHOULD HAVE A TRAILS PIN  
From an e-mail to Judy and Bob Stone: 

"We have just received our Trails Newsletter, which is most interesting. 

A couple of weeks ago I went to Toronto on the train from Ottawa, and the conductor on the train was 

most polite and attentive, and completely overlooked the fact that my ticket was actually for the later 

train. He kept on calling me Sir, and wondering how I was. I realized that I was wearing a jacket with 

my Grand Manan Trails Pin attached. I can only imagine that he 

mistook it for the Order of Canada. I thought you should know." 

Greg Hancock, Cobourg, ON 

 

"The Cliffs at Grand Manan, New Brunswick", drawn by M.J. 

Burns. This drawing appeared in the Illustrated London News in 

the early 1900's. (We wouldn't recommend this kind of thing to 

Grand Manan hikers nowadays) From Linda L'Aventure's 

postcard collection. 

 

MUSEUM NIGHT  - Judy Stone  

There was a full house in the Lecture Hall of the Grand Manan 

Museum on the evening of July 28. The audience was made up of 

hikers, interested summer visitors and a large contingent of trails 

adopters both recent and of long standing. Bob Stone introduced 

the programme with a DVD featuring especially gorgeous views 

from various trails, as well as of Anne and Jessie at work clearing 

the Ross Island section. As each set of adopters then talked about 

the location of their trail and what they considered a highlight, 

some listeners may have sensed a spirit of competition! It was 

certainly obvious that maintaining trails is a labour of love.  

When there were questions about the history of the footpaths which were the basis of the present trail 

system, Sheldon Cook and Carmen Roberts recalled some fascinating details from their own experiences 

and stories they had heard from the older generations. Sheldon, for example, talked about Walter B. 

McLaughlin's camp at Bradford's Cove in the early 1900's and the fact that he used a path from 

Southwest Head to reach it. Carmen, who likely knows the back of the island as well as anyone, 

admitted that she had, as a teenager, taken advantage of her parents' absence to do a solo hike from Eel 

Lake to the Whistle and then to Sloop Cove following the beaches and scrambling up the gullies. 

Although she had planned to spend the night en route, she took the cross-island trail from Sloop Cove to 

King Street in Seal Cove and hitchhiked home to Castalia by sunset. If you have tried to keep up with 

her, on foot, or on skis, you will not be surprised that she managed to do the trip in one day, despite the 

stride limitation of her tiny five-foot frame. 

 

Anyone present who had not yet ventured beyond pavement would have been inspired to take advantage 

of this aspect of Grand Manan. A number of "old timers" said that they were now aware of some 
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beautiful sections of trails that they had never hiked, and looked forward to new adventures. The picture 

you see is proof that tourists have been tackling the trails for at least a hundred years! 

 

WHALE COVE  TO EEL BROOK.   Allison and Janice Naves 

Hello to interested trail people 

We really enjoy the trail from Whale Cove to Eel Brook. It’ s a long trail and a 

rugged one, not for those wary of heights. We don’ t take our dog along –  

personally, I think it’ s too dangerous, your choice. But after the brambles are 

cleared it is much easier to see the ground and the scenery is absolutely 

gorgeous! When we do our walk we usually go early 

in the day or after supper since it can be very warm 

in the afternoons, and no matter when we go we 

meet a hiker or two and we see the falcons, several hawks, an eagle, and the 

usual song birds and sea birds. The right time of day can also bring the ferries 

and sailboats. The trail can be a two-hour walk depending on the time of day 

and the scenery –  so be prepared. Please come and enjoy a very lovely trail. 

PS –  Be sure and check out the new bench at Ashburton Head. 

 

THE YELLOW TRAIL . Marilyn and Peter Cronk 

The yellow trail begins at Tatton's Corner in North Head and terminates at 

Money Cove on the western side of the island. It has undergone several 

alterations over the past thirty years. First came the cutting of the hydro line in 

1977 followed by timber harvesting that continues today. With the advent of 

the ATV one can easily see how the unfamiliar hiker might get "turned 

around". 

 

The trail does offer several points of interest as it follows its course across the 

northern end of the island. At the top of Mill Hill, the old trail splits into two 

branches, a southern trail no longer used and another heading north. 

Approximately 100 feet along the north trail is an area called "The 

MacIntosh". Remnants of a habitation are visible just off the trail on the right 

and old apple trees grow on either side. Just another five minutes walk further, 

one comes to the hydro line. After crossing this, the trail becomes solid rock under foot. This area has 

always been referred to as the "Flat Ledges". The patterns in the rock here are quite unusual and very 

striking, as if lava had flowed and cooled. Another ten minutes along the trail, one comes to the back 

side of the Lake Hill, (south of Eel Lake). The Lake Hill is the highest point on the island. A short 

distance east of the trail is an area known as the Lake Valley. Here are the remains of another homestead 

thought to be from the early 1800s, possibly that of Job Stanley. The trail continues, descending into 

"Deadman's Hollow". The origin of this name is unknown but it is rather dark and foreboding. Further 

along one can catch glimpses of Little Lake on the right. Then the trail heads south and runs a gauntlet 

of ATV trails and wood roads until it reaches Money Cove. Because of its inland position, the trail 

doesn't have the blowdowns like the coastal trails do. On the other hand, inland trails are subject to 

much more indiscriminate use by motorized vehicles, ATVs in particular. Signage is imperative when 

navigating these trails. The yellow markers are a little more difficult to see in the fall as they blend with 

the coloured leaves. It is an interesting trail with a wide variety of habitats. Happy hiking. 

 


